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December 5, 2013

Ms. Shirley Carlson

Shorewood Queensway Dry Cleaners (Shirdon, Inc.)
4300 N. Oakland Avenue

Shorewood, WI 53211

Subject: Approval of Additional Site Investigation Work Plan, Shorewood Queensway Dry Cleaners
4300 N. Oakland Avenue, Shorewood, WI
WDNR FID#241094590 BRRTS#02-41-552089

Dear Ms. Carlson:

The above-referenced work plan was submitted to the Department on November 13, 2013 by Rob Hoverman of
EnviroForensics. The report was submitted on your behalf in response to the Department’s October 17, 2013
letter from John Hnat which described the outstanding work needed to finalize the site investigation. Mr. Hnat
requested that you submit a scope of work proposal to complete the work for Department approval. Mr. Hnat is
currently out of the office due to a family emergency and has asked that I review the report and provide you with

a response.

Based on review of the work plan proposal, all of the data collection activities listed in Mr. Hnat’s letter appear to
be addressed appropriately and the Department approves the work plan. The approval is conditioned on the
assumption that post sub-slab depressurization system modification assessment will be conducted to confirm that

the system is still effectively depressurizing the sub-slab as designed.

The Department assumes that you have or will share a copy of the work plan with representatives of the off-site
properties under investigation and will respond to any comments or concerns they may have with the plan.
Otherwise, you should proceed with the system modifications, investigation activities and follow-up reporting.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (414) 263-8533 if you have any questions regarding this approval. I expect
Mr. Hnat to be available after the first of next year, if not sooner, for any other concerns that can wait until then.

Sincerely,

VY rezs Wé/”/

Nancy D. Ryan, Hydrogeologist
Remediation and Redevelopment

Cc: SER case file
Rob Hoverman, EnviroForensics — electronic copy
William J. Mulligan, Davis & Kuelthau — electronic copy
William Scott, Gonzalez, Saggio & Harlan, LLP — electronic copy
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